
 

 

 
 
 
 
 

January 31, 2025 
 
Mr. Brandon Metzler      
Clerk of the Legislature     
P.O. Box 94604     
Lincoln, NE 68509     
 
Subject: Child Support/Licenses Suspended Report 
 
Dear Mr. Metzler: 
 
Pursuant to Neb. Rev. Stat. §43-3326, the Department of Health and Human Services (DHHS) 
is required to issue a report to the Legislature on or before January 31 of each year, which 
discloses the number of licenses suspended and the number erroneously suspended and 
restored as a result of the License Suspension Act. 

 
2024 Report: 
         
# of Professional/Occupational licenses for suspension:                                                  87    

     
 # of Professional/Occupational licenses erroneously suspended and restored:                  0         
  
 # of Recreational licenses for suspension:                                                             2282 
               
 # of Recreational licenses erroneously suspended and restored:                                      0 

 
Thank you for the opportunity to provide this information. 
 
Sincerely, 

 

Shannon Grotrian  
Director, Office of Economic Assistance 
 
  


